
From: Wlcthree@yahoo.com <wlcthree@yahoo.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/11/2012 9:47:52 AM
Subject: Kiawah

Katherine, enjoyed meeting you at Kiawah yesterday. After talking with you and Tim, it seems like the 
governor is in good hands.

Chad and I are rolling back to Charleston for the weekend.

Hope to catch up with you next time I'm in SC. Let me know if you'll be in VA and have some free 
time.

Will Callaway

Sent from my iPad
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